September 18, 2023	5:30 p.m.
Chairperson Gina Carroll called the meeting to order with Steve Tonsor, Jeanne Cheek, Tony Yates, JoAnn Woodall,  Meagan Gomez, and Melissa Hays present.  Minutes of the July 17, 2023 meeting were presented.  Said minutes were approved following motions by Tony Yates and JoAnn Woodall.
Melissa Hays shared a partial budget report provided by City staff.  An itemized invoice from Benson Law Firm for $2017.50 was reviewed.  JoAnn Woodall and Tony Yates motioned the invoice for negotiations with the City of Monroe City and Little Dixie Libraries be paid.  All voted in favor.  Mrs. Hays acknowledged Carson Cabinets, within a week, would install refurbished book shelving.  The pre-approved remaining balance of $3575.02 would then be due on this project.  The City’s budget report was not approved, pending revision.
Mrs. Hays reported Debra Harvey had been hired to work approximately 10 hours per week.  The 2023 Certificate of Compliance has been completed, while working on the 2023 survey.  The Young Adult area within the library is completed with programming and delivery of the Interactive Play Table pending.  Holy Rosary and Monroe City Public schools have been asked to promote library events and happenings. Materials are planned to be provided to The Monroe Manor.  A weekly storybook time is being scheduled with Little Learners daycare.  New Storybook materials have been inserted in the park.        

July 17- Sept.16, 2023 patronage numbers include the following:
AF-210, ANF-13, JFf-82, JNF 22, YA-37, E-167, STEAM-18, PAT-489, UNDER 5-49; COMP.-44, WIFI-21, COPIES-263.
Mrs. Carroll shared updated news of efforts to complete the merger with Little Dixie Regional Libraries. With delayed completion of a facility lease agreement, and concern over Monroe City Library’s finances being tied to the City of Monroe City, Little Dixie Regional Library has suggested the merger be tabled at this time.  With this board hoping to clarify Monroe City Library’s financial standing, JoAnn Woodall motioned that the library deposits be separated from the City of Monroe City completely.  Tony Yates seconded the motion, with Steve Tonsor amending the motion to state a request be made for $140,000 to be withdrawn from the City of Monroe City balances.  Furthermore, once City finances are clarified, any additional funds deemed owed the Monroe City Library should be transferred to it’s newly established deposit account.  The board approved unanimously.  Recognizing the need for independent accounting, Mrs. Carroll would seek offers from reputable firms or individuals to contract for those services.  In addition, she would request a meeting with Jane Ann Olson-Treasurer.  Together they would prepare a tentative budget to be reviewed at a special board meeting.
Jeanne Cheek motioned, and JoAnn Woodall seconded the following slate of officers be approved for the 2023-2024 fiscal year:  President-Gina Carroll, VP-Meagan Gomez, Sec.-Steve Tonsor.  Motion passed.
In closing, Mrs. Carroll set the next regular meeting date as November 13, 2023 at 5:30 p.m.  Meeting adjourned.

Steve Tonsor- Secretary

